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The PRESIDING OFFICER. Without 

objection, it is so ordered. 
f 

PROGRAM 

Mr. FRIST. We will return for busi-
ness on Tuesday, September 6. We will 
be voting at 5:30. There could be two 
votes that evening on the previously 
filed cloture motion. 

f 

THANKING STAFF AND SENATE 
PAGES 

Mr. FRIST. Mr. President, I thank 
members and staff for their hard work. 
I also want to take this opportunity to 
thank the pages who have been with us 
over the last several weeks. It has been 
a real pleasure and a great opportunity 
for us to both work with them over the 
course of the summer and to also 
thank them for their tremendous work. 
I know several of the pages have gone 
back home over the course of the day, 
and we extend our appreciation to each 
and every one of them as well. This is 
their last day of their period here in 
the Senate. 

The PRESIDING OFFICER. The Sen-
ator from Nevada. 

Mr. REID. Mr. President, through the 
Chair to the distinguished majority 
leader, we, at least the Democrats, on 
Tuesday will have a regular party cau-
cus. So since I did not hear that, will 
we be recessing on Tuesday from 12:30 
to 2:15? 

Mr. FRIST. That is correct, we will 
be having our normal policy lunches 
that day and then we will have votes at 
5:30 in the afternoon. 

f 

UNANIMOUS CONSENT REQUEST— 
S. 667 

Mr. REID. Mr. President, I know the 
hour is late. I will be as quick as pos-
sible on this very important issue. 

Four months ago the Senate Finance 
Committee reported S. 667, the Per-
sonal Responsibility and Individual De-
velopment for Everyone Act, known as 
the PRIDE Act. This would reauthorize 
temporary assistance for needy fami-
lies, which was due for reauthorization 
in 2002. It is a bipartisan bill and re-
ceived virtually unanimous support in 
the committee, a compromise that 
demonstrates how things can work. 

The PRIDE Act contains increased 
funding to help parents cover the costs 
of childcare, among other things, so 
that they can join the workforce. It 
contains critical transitional medical 
assistance so that parents who work do 
not immediately lose their health care 
benefits in the transition to work. In 
short, it will help tens of thousands of 
Americans who are simply trying to do 
the right thing by their families and 
their communities. 

That is why our Governors and State 
legislatures, both Democrats and Re-
publicans, have asked that we reau-
thorize the program and pass the 
PRIDE Act at the earliest possible 
date. 

Unfortunately, instead of helping 
working families and listening to our 
Governors and legislatures by imme-
diately taking up this important bipar-
tisan legislation, Republicans have 
spent months fighting among them-
selves, delaying its consideration. In 
the meantime, these working families 
that I have described in our States 
have had to live with uncertainty 
about whether this program will con-
tinue and, if so, in what form and at 
what cost. 

While we have been forced to wait 
several months for the majority to 
work out their intraparty squabbles, 
Congress has had to pass a series of 
stop-gap extensions to keep the pro-
gram going. Just before the last recess 
we passed what was the tenth exten-
sion of this program. However, that ex-
tension will expire at the end of Sep-
tember if we do not act on permanent 
legislation before then. 

Even more threatening, some of our 
Republican colleagues are interested in 
including TANF in reconciliation, 
which will mean serious cuts, not in-
creases, in many of the important pro-
grams contained in the bipartisan leg-
islation reported by the Finance Com-
mittee. 

I commend Senators BAUCUS and 
GRASSLEY, the chairman and ranking 
member of that committee, for their 
efforts in behalf of this legislation and 
the American people. The chairman 
and ranking member of the Finance 
Committee have been working together 
for months in an effort to bring the 
committee-reported bill to the floor, 
but we must consider this measure 
soon. Therefore, I ask unanimous con-
sent that no later than the close of 
business on September 9, the Senate 
begin consideration of Calendar No. 60, 
S. 667, the PRIDE Act, and that all 
amendments be relevant to the subject 
matter of the bill without the need for 
textual reference; and that the bill be 
completed before the Senate considers 
any reconciliation bill. 

The PRESIDING OFFICER. Is there 
objection? 

Mr. FRIST. Reserving the right to 
object. 

The PRESIDING OFFICER. The ma-
jority leader. 

Mr. FRIST. Mr. President, I very 
much appreciate the Democratic lead-
er’s comments on the PRIDE Act, espe-
cially stressing the critical importance 
of this piece of legislation. It is a bi-
partisan bill. I do, too, want to thank 
the chairman and the ranking member, 
Senators GRASSLEY and BAUCUS, for 
their diligent work, their hard work in 
bringing this bill forward. I look for-
ward to working with the Chair and 
ranking member in appropriate sched-
uling of this bill. 

I do object. 
The PRESIDING OFFICER. Objec-

tion is heard. 
f 

A CIVIL WORKING RELATIONSHIP 
Mr. REID. Mr. President, prior to our 

leaving the body for the day and for a 

number of weeks, I want to express my 
appreciation for the pleasure it has 
been to work with the leader. I have 
enjoyed it. We have differences every 
day about what Members want to do in 
this body. We have tried, and I think 
we have accomplished civility. I have 
never to my knowledge raised my voice 
to the majority leader, nor has he 
raised his voice to me. We have distinct 
differences on occasion, but we have 
been able to work through those. I 
hope our ability to work together, in 
spite of the differences of the two polit-
ical parties, has been good for the 
country. 

We have spent time talking about 
what we need to do and how we are 
going to accomplish that. We have 
sometimes even disagreements on that. 
But the disagreements are not in any 
way unpleasant. 

On behalf of the Democratic Sen-
ators, I express my appreciation for 
your always being able and willing to 
respond to my phone calls quickly. Mr. 
President, I say through you to the dis-
tinguished Senator from Tennessee, he 
is always a gentleman, for which I am 
very grateful. 

The PRESIDING OFFICER. The ma-
jority leader. 

Mr. FRIST. Mr. President, I do have 
a longer statement I will make here 
shortly, but I think while the Demo-
cratic leader is here, what we have seen 
over the course of the last day, in the 
last week, in the last several weeks, 
does represent the very best of what 
this body is all about. 

The American people, as the Demo-
cratic leader suggested, expect us to 
govern in a way working together with 
civility, and I think we have dem-
onstrated that on some very tough and 
contentious issues. I look forward, as 
we enter into the post-recess session, 
to continuing that bipartisan civil spir-
it as we address, again, some very chal-
lenging issues. 

f 

LOOKING AHEAD: ISSUES BEFORE 
THE SENATE 

Mr. FRIST. Mr. President, in the last 
few minutes here, I do want to look 
back very briefly and look ahead and 
foreshadow some of the issues we will 
be looking at. Before we leave for this 
August recess, I would like to look at 
and review very quickly some of the 
big, important issues we will be tack-
ling this fall. 

First and foremost, we will focus on 
one of the most significant and historic 
constitutional responsibilities, and 
that is, as we all know, to provide ad-
vice and consent on the President’s Su-
preme Court nomination. Our goal, as 
spelled out a little bit earlier is to have 
a fair debate and a dignified debate on 
Judge Roberts, and to confirm him be-
fore the Supreme Court begins its new 
term on October 3. We can do that. We 
will do that. 

I have worked very closely with the 
Democratic leader and with the Presi-
dent and with Senators SPECTER and 
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